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3rd June 2016 Newsletter No: 8 Mission Statement 
To provide an affordable, quality Catholic education. 

Vision Statement 
St Joseph’s School, as an integral part of the Waroona Catholic Community,                                                       

is inspired by Christ’s teachings.  
We endeavour to nurture all children to grow as confident, independent, life-long learners, enabling them  

to  contribute to society with dignity, respect and a spirit of service. 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, Friends and Students of St Joseph’s School,  
“Blessed be the Most Loving Heart and Sweet Name of Our Lord Jesus Christ and the most glorious Virgin 

Mary, His Mother, in eternity and forever.  Amen” 

The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus—Today we celebrate the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus.  The 

heart is what we associate with our deepest loves.  Jesus’ heart was pierced when the soldier 

lanced Jesus’ side with his spear, on the cross.  This action, which is described in scripture, 

made water and blood flow from Jesus’ heart.  From his heart flows the blood and water that 

is mercy and living waters.  It is the Heart of Jesus that loves us, enough to suffer, give his life 

for us and die for our salvation.  Since the beginning of Christianity, the Heart of Jesus has 

been a topic of particular meditation, prayer and love. 

Sacrament of Confirmation—Next weekend, students from Year 6 and St Patrick’s Parish will 

be making their Confirmation.  The Confirmation Ceremony is on Sunday at 10am.  We         

congratulate all the candidates and pray for them that the Holy Spirit will bless and guide them 

throughout their lives.  A big thank you goes to the Sacramental Team including Lisa Gallin, Del 

Leahy, Sophie Figueiredo, Vicki Hodgson and Fr Jay.  Fr Tony Chiera, Vicar General of Bunbury, 

will be the main celebrant on the day. 

MJR Award—The next MJR Award will be announced on Wednesday, June 8.  It’s still not too 

late to nominate a worthy recipient.  Nomination forms can be found at the front office and in 

each classroom. 

Family Maths Night—On Thursday, June 9, we are holding a Family Fun Maths Night starting 

at 6pm.  The purpose of the night is to give families lots of ideas to practise and promote 

maths skills and concepts at home in fun, family friendly ways. There will be door prizes and 

competitions and you will take home copies and instructions for all of the games and activities 

you try out. Your family will be able to wander between classrooms, choosing the activities 

that interest you. Looking forward to seeing you there. 

P&F Meeting—All parents and friends are very welcome to attend the next P&F meeting on 

Tuesday, June 14, commencing at 7pm.  There was a great turn out of parents at the previous 

meeting.  I look forward to seeing some new faces at the next meeting. 

WA Day—A reminder that Monday, June 6 is a Public Holiday.  I hope everyone enjoys the 

long weekend.  School will resume on Tuesday, June 7.  

God Bless                                                                                                                                                                        

Travis Bienkowski - Principal   Striving In Faith 

   

From the Principal 

Dates to Remember 
 

Term 3     19/7/16 to 23/9/16 
Term 4  11/10/16 to  9/12/16 
 

Monday, June 6 
WA DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

Tuesday, June 7 
DanceSport 
Constable Care incursion 
 

Wednesday, June 8 
Yr 2 Assembly 
MJR Award 
Pam Corker Yr 3 
 

Thursday, June 9 
Family Maths Night, 6pm 
 

Friday, June 10 
Yr 5 attending Mass 
Aussie Sports, 11:50am, WDHS 
 

Sunday, June 12 
Confirmation, 10am 
 

Tuesday, June 14 
DanceSport 
Board Meeting, 5pm 
P & F Meeting, 7pm 
 

Wednesday, June 15 
StartSmart Incursion 
 

Thursday, June 16 
K & PP excursion 
 

Friday, June 17 
Yr 5 & Yr 6 excursion 
Newsletter 
 

Tuesday, June 21 
DanceSport 
 

Wednesday, June 22 
Yr 1 Assembly 
 

Friday, June 24 
Yr 4 attending Mass 
Aussie Sports, 11:50am, Carcoola 
P & F Disco, 5pm—7pm 
 

Wednesday, June 29 
PP Assembly 
PP to Pam Corker 
 

Thursday, June 30 
PJ Dress Up Day for Story Dogs 
 

Friday, July 1 
End of term Mass, Yr 3, 9am 
Newsletter 
Last day of Term 2 
 

Monday, July 18 
PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

Tuesday, July 19 
First day Term 3 



                                                     SCHOOL NEWS 

MJR Award Winner –  Tia Baesjou(Yr 6) 
How did you feel when your name was       
announced?  Surprised because my Mum 
said that one of my brothers was getting it. 
Who's your hero? My family. They support 
me in everything I do. 
Why do you think you won the MJR 
award? Because I always try to make an 
effort to make everyone feel included. 
What do you think about the award?  It is a 
very cute and smart award. 
What is your favourite thing to do? Netball 
and play with my dog Barney. 
What is something you'll do with Joseph the 
Bear, while he is with you?  He had the best 
time in Albany with the Year 6 camp. This 
weekend we are off to the beach to try and 
catch him some fish. 

Did you know……. 

 We desperately need volunteers to work in the canteen on the following days;  Tuesday, June 28 and Friday, July 1. Please see Mrs Brown in the 
office if you are available. 

 Congratulations to Steven and Sonia Pinzone on the arrival of baby Leo! A new little brother for Josh (Yr 6) and Gemma (PP). 

 We have included the recipe in this newsletter of our new recess sensation, Bliss Balls. We have altered the sugar in our recipe to be only 1 table-
spoon and we make our balls slightly larger with this mix making about 30. Have fun making them at home as they are a great ‘all ages child 
friendly’ cooking activity.  

 A quote by Oscar Wilde……….’Be yourself, everyone else is already taken’. 

 Unfortunately our Pre Primary fridge has stopped working. We were wondering if a family might have a spare fridge that they no longer need that 
may be suitable for the Pre Primary kitchen. We would be very grateful for any donations. Please see Mrs Gallin or Mrs Brown in the office if you 
are able to help. 

 A BIG Thank You to the mums that came in and cooked the yummy pasta on this terms’ special canteen day. Thank you to Simone Magno 
(Mikaylee Yr 4, Ruby Yr 1), Harrena Platell (Taylah Yr 3, Zachary Yr 1), Lisa Rowland (Mitchell Yr 3) and Janice DeRosa (Dakotah Yr 6, Jett Yr 4).  

 Miss Baggetta has a new baby niece, Hayley. She is in love with her already! 

 

Staff Profile; 

Name :   Lyn Della Franca  Role :     Admin Officer 

Birthday:  18th July  Favourite Colour :   Mauve 

Hobbies/Interests : Spending time with family and friends, gardening, em-
broidery, reading and craft 

Favourite Food :  Pavlova     Pets :  I did have a ‘pug’  

A Proud Moment :  Seeing my grandchildren enjoying each others’ company 
and they are mine!! 

If I was a tree/animal/character, what would I be and why?  A Jacaranda tree 
with beautiful mauve flowers which makes a statement for all to admire. 

3 words to describe myself :  Caring, helping others, quiet 

2 interesting facts about me :   - I enjoy movies and live shows. 

           - I am a committee member of “Friends of the Foundation– Peel Group—Leukaemia Foundation”. 
                                              



Parish News 
An additional Sunday Mass on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month will be held at 5:30pm. The 8:30am Mass will continue    

every Sunday morning.  

However, Sunday, June 12th, there will be a Sacrament of Confirmation Mass at 10am.  The 8:30am Mass will be cancelled. 

  Altar Servers 
 

June 5th :  Angelina & William D  
June 12th :  Remy & Morgan D 
June 19th :  Nicholas D, Jordan T 

St Patrick’s Church Cleaning Roster 
 

June 3rd : Simone Fiorenza & Simone Magno 
June 10th : ???? 
June 17th : Monna & Mariz Aquila 

UNIFORM SHOP                                                                                 
The uniform shop will be open every Monday between 

8:40am—9:40am during school term. If you need to order 
something outside of the usual uniform day and hour,  please fill 
in an order form (either collect one from the office or download 
from the school website) and leave it with full  payment (correct 

money if paying by cash) in the office. The uniform shop         
volunteers will fill the order when they are in on the next     

Monday, sending the items home with your eldest child.  " Buy 
& Sell Waroona School  Uniforms" is a  Facebook page set up for 

Waroona schools second hand uniforms also.    

 Eftpos facilities are available 

 

A copy of the school uniform policy can be found at; 
http://www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au/app/webroot/js/

tiny_mce/plugins/filemanager/files/
Uniform_and_Grooming_Policy_2014.pdf    

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Tuesday, June 7:  Rochelle Jenkinson, Jade  

    Jenkinson, Petrina Oremek 

Friday, June 10 :  Emma Dawes, Kelly Nottle, 

    Janey Napoli 

Tuesday, June 14 :  Leesa Coghlan, Jen Stokes 

Friday, June 17 :   Harrena Platell, Cath Dwyer, 

    Tash Pitter 

 

Please make sure you write your child’s 

year number on their lunch orders. 
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